
 
TAMMTB Meeting Minutes 

Call to order 

A meeting of Tamworth Mountain Bikers Inc was held at 7pm via MS Teams on October 11, 2021. 

Attendees 

Jeff Benson, Elsie McKenzie, Michael Crummy, Ross Aylwin, Ben Marsh, Alyssa Rogan, Lachlan Butters 

Apologies 
 

Grant Simm 

Approval of minutes 

Motion: To accept the minutes from the previous meeting as a true and accurate record of the meeting held 
6/9/2021 

Moved: Jeff Benson  Seconded: Alyssa Rogan 

Matters arising 

Defibrillator training dates – RA 

 Postponed, possibly till December 

NICXS Series – AR 

Alyssa to speak to Inverell or Armidale about wrapping the series up and posting results 

Women’s skills sessions – AR 

 No update 

Park recognition – GS 

 No update 

Greater Bank Community Funding – EM, AR 

 No update 

2022 TAMMTB All-schools 4 hour teams event – MC 

 Facebook – Done 

Instagram – Done 

Entryboss – Mostly Done (Date and team size need updating) 

St Johns First Aid – Mostly Done (Need TAMMTB covid Plan) 

Trail – Inspired – Greens/blues and kids track (some tracks in reverse!!) 

Contacts made with Teachers – Tamworth High, McCarthy 

Contacts made with Student – Farrer, Oxley, Calrossy 
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Yet to make contact with – Peel, TAS 

Date – Friday 13th May 2022 

New club coaches – MC 

 Crummy to talk to Inverell and Armidale about training sessions 

 AusCycling hosting online coaching training 

SCCF Fund 

NB Balance remaining on SCCF Grant $4027.30, update: 
Ryan Alderton – One Flash Electrical has agreed to liaise with DTM regarding the supply of solar battery and inverter and 
will install solar panel/s onto container so as to provide power and a light to both containers. Estimated cost $3300. 
Balance to be transferred to TRC as project mgt (to allow us to claim against later on) 

Website updates 

 Ross to write updated info 

 Ross to do still 

 

Reports 

President’s Report: 

Plugging away as normal. 

Treasurer’s Report:  

Please find attached the Financial reports to 30/9/21, which shows balances of $22,077.54: 
Westpac Grant Acct  $                       -   
Westpac General Account  $      4,893.46 
Regional Aust Bank Main Acct $   12,767.16 
Regional Aust Bank SCCF  Acct $      4,027.30 
Regional Aust Bank Debit Card $          389.62 

  Total $   22,077.54      

    
      
Expenditure: 
$3000 to TRC to Pay Lloydsignco for extra signage (SCCF grant). 
$378 Tamworth Mower & Chainsaws – Service Bearcat and large roll of thick cord. 
$84 Services NSW – 2015 Annual return 
Income 
$98.50 Paypal QR Code Donations   
    

NB Balance remaining on SCCF Grant $4027.30, update: 
Ryan Alderton – One Flash Electrical has agreed to liaise with DTM regarding the supply of solar battery and inverter and 
will install solar panel/s onto container so as to provide power and a light to both containers. Estimated cost $3300. 
Balance to be transferred to TRC as project mgt (to allow us to claim against later on) 

 

Moved: Jeff Benson Seconded: Ross Aylwin 

 

Secretary’s Report: 
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Incoming Correspondence 

 Kurt Hartman – Bookings for THS 

Tamworth Grants Hub – many 

AusCycling – Newsletters 

Emmelene White – NIAS Awards Evening 

Twitter spam 

So much spam! 

 

Park Committee Report: 

Trail fairy winter reports done 

Spring reports to be done soon 

Ross to investigate an online survey option to complete trail fairy reports 

 

NIAS Report:  

See Attached 

General business 

Tree Planting - JB 
It appears that we have been successful in obtaining 100 trees via TRC including guards, mulch, maybe holes 
dug. I have attached a proposed plan as to where they could be planted. 
Secondly, I had emailed you all of my proposal to locate the old tractor tyres along the LHS driveway – 
bottom section, to enable trees to be planted within them using suitable soil from stockpile near front 
entrance. 
 
Justin Roberts has submitted a quote for 2 new seats for the walking trail. 
 
Membership - JB 
With the impact of covid on our racing, several of our regular members have not renewed their 
membership. I would suggest that our Committee undertakes a concerted advertisement/promotional 
campaign in an attempt to increase our race membership to co-inside with our commencement of Twilight 
racing. 
To this end, I had previously emailed you all regarding the use of The Active Kids Voucher $100 and the 4 
week free trial. With the Active Kids Vr, I made a suggestion that we offer to renew the Under 12 riders and 
allow them one or two term race fee payment.   
 
New Projects 
 New pump track/new projects 
 Jeff has spoken to Terrain trails constructions who did Wodonga about a new pump track. 
 Jeff to speak to Port Macquarie club about the process undertaken for the grant process 
 Jeff to speak to Peter Hosking at NEMTB about grants process 
 

Carpark and main gate relocation 
 Relocate main gate to allow gates to enter, electronic gate entry, resurface car park 
 

Twilight racing plan 

 Back to racing Wednesday 27th Oct. First Wednesday after 80% prediction opening. 
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 Alyssa to write a publicity post for FB etc 

 Current membership, vax cert required by participants. 

 Ross to make a race plan 

 Ross to speak to Alyssa about organising Mel for assistance 

 

Tier 1 race event – LB 

 Look into a running a tier 1 race in the future. 

 

Next meeting 

Our next meeting will be held at the Tamworth Hotel at 7pm on Monday 1st November, 2021 

Meeting close  

Meeting closed at 830pm 

 

   

President  Date of approval 
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